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Comment 1, Individual Contributor - Zoltan Azary 
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Response to Comment 1, Individual Contributor - Zoltan Azary 

Comment noted. No revisions to the Draft IS/MND are necessary pursuant to this 
comment. 
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Comment 2, California Department of Fish and Wildlife 
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Response to Comment 2, California Department of Fish and Wildlife 

The Project would replace the four culverts within the Project footprint with new 
structures of the same or greater diameter. The two largest culverts (Location 1 is 90 
inches in diameter and Location 3 is 72 inches in diameter) would be replaced in kind 
and design changes are not anticipated to be warranted to further improve wildlife 
friendly culvert elements. The Project would increase the diameter of the Location 2 
culvert marginally from 18 inches in diameter to 24 inches. 

The Location 1 culvert is believed to have been previously designed as a livestock 
crossing, and the Project would bury the bottom of the culvert with approximately 2 
feet of course substrate similar to the surrounding native material to facilitate its use 
as a potential wildlife crossing. Additionally, the culvert at Location 1 has fences at 
both ends which would be replaced at the end of construction, consistent with wildlife 
friendly culvert design. The culverts at Locations 2 and 3 are located below a 
moderately steep hillside on the upstream end, and a very steep slope into a thickly 
vegetated residential area on the downstream end. The existing slope of the culverts at 
Locations 2 and 3 as well as the conditions upstream and downstream of these 
locations make them less suitable for terrestrial connectivity elements.  

Caltrans has incorporated AMM-BIO-10 to comply with CDFW's post-construction 
survey protocols identified under Recommendation 1 - Wildlife Connectivity. The 
avoidance and minimization  measure is as follows:  

AMM-BIO-10, Post Construction Wildlife Connectivity Surveys. Upon completion 
of the Project, wildlife connectivity structures and movement corridors potentially 
present at culvert Location 1 would be studied for a 6- to 12-month period, at 
minimum, to determine the effectiveness of the designs. Post-construction monitoring 
activities would be completed according to the Post-project Monitoring and Adaptive 
Management Criteria identified in the 2007 Caltrans Wildlife Crossing Guidance 
Manual. 
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Comment 3, Sonoma County Sheriff 
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Response to Comment 3, Sonoma County Sheriff 

Comment noted. No revisions to the Draft IS/MND are necessary pursuant to this 
comment.




